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4 December 2024 

REF: OIA-17018 

Dear 

Request made under the Official Information Act 1982 

Thank you for your email of 20 November 2024 requesting the following information under the Official 

Information Act 1982 (the Act). I will respond to each part of your request in turn as follows: 

1. Can you please supply the current numbers of mopeds and motorcycles that are

currently registered, including registrations that are "on hold" for the following categories

of "motorcycles".

1. Mopeds

2. Motorcycles 0 to 250cc

3. Motorcycles 251 to 600cc

4. Motorcycles 601 to 750cc

5. Motorcycles 751cc and over.

The information requested is provided in the following document: 

• Attachment 1 – Registered motorcycles and mopeds data – 31 Oct 2024 (spreadsheet).

2. Can you also please advise the number of TWO wheeled farm motorcycles that are

registered as "Ag-Bikes" thus qualifying for the heavily reduced ACC levy. 

The Motor Vehicle Register (MVR) does not have a vehicle registration category of “Ag-Bikes” or 

similar.  I am therefore required to refuse this part of your request under section 18(e) of the Act 

because the document alleged to contain the information requested does not exist. 

There are “Exempt Class B” vehicles that are exempt from ACC levies, fuel excise and other charges.  

The MVR groups these vehicles in industry classifications, one of which is “Agriculture, Forestry and 

Fishing”.  The MVR does not identify which of these vehicles are used solely in agriculture. 

We have however provided data for two-wheeled motorcycles that are classified as being used in 

“Agriculture, Forestry and Fishing”.  This information is provided in Attachment 1.  
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3. Could you also advise the current numbers of mopeds/motorcycles in the above engine 

capacity categories that have their registration "on hold" at say the end of November or 

beginning of December 2024. 

 

This information is provided in Attachment 1. 

 

Under section 28 of the Act, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision to refuse 

part of this request. The contact details for the Ombudsman can be located at 

www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

 

In line with NZ Transport Agency Waka Kotahi (NZTA) policy, this response will soon be published on 

our website, with personal information removed. 

 

If you would like to discuss this reply with NZTA, please contact us by email to 

official.correspondence@nzta.govt.nz. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Galina Mitchelhill 

Senior Manager, Insight and Analytics 
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